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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to Term 4. I hope that everyone enjoyed the holidays and some of the freedoms that were            
introduced to allow children to have friendship bubbles and adults to meet in small groups in parks and the 
outdoors.  

The staff are very excited about the prospect of all children returning to school by 25th October. 

Kindergarten and Year 1 return on Monday 18th October 2021 (Remote Learning continues for Years 2 - 6) 

Years 2-6 return on Monday 25th October 2021  

The expectation is ALL students will be back onsite by 25th October 2021. 

For those families who have siblings in Years 2 - 6, I know that it may be difficult to keep some of your children 
at home and send your Kinder and Year 1 children to school - especially when they see their siblings returning 
to school. I would, however, ask for your cooperation in adhering to the allocated return dates for each of your 
children so that we can introduce the students to the changed routines and procedures that will need to be 
implemented for all students and staff once we are all back together from the 25th October.  

The staggered return offers staff the opportunity to personalise the re-entry to school especially for our            
youngest students. This is particularly important after such a long period away from school for the children. I 
am sure that having the staggered return over just 2 weeks  will be more manageable for families and will allow 
you to feel that things are returning to normal. 

I would like to especially thank all the staff. I am so proud of the professional manner in which they have                  
continued to put their own worries and concerns aside to plan and implement remote learning, keep the                    
day-to-day management of the school operating, as well as remain in touch pastorally with the students and 
families. 

When the children return, our focus will be to ensure that the children are happy, safe and continue their 
learning. A big focus will be on settling the children back to class routines and for them once again                                       
reconnecting with their peers and friendship groups and most importantly reconnecting face to face to their 
teacher. Part of each day will be to focus on helping children to further develop their social skills. 

We appreciate and understand that some children may be feeling a little bit nervous about their return to 
school. It is important that the adults in their lives talk to them about school being a safe place and display 
their own positivity about their children returning to school. 

As always, we regard the safety and wellbeing of our children and staff as our top priority as we continue to 
navigate our way through this challenging time.  

Thank you for your ongoing support and understanding. 

Kind regards 

Jenny Bellenger 

Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 



STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 

On Wednesday 15th December there will be a Staff Development Day.  

This means that there is no school on this day. 

The St Francis Staff will undergo professional learning on this day. Please make alternative care arrangements 

for your children on this day.  

Tuesday 14th December will be the students’ final day for Term 4 2021. 

PARENT TIPS 

WELLBEING • Students will be reintroduced to school routines and expectations 

• Students will be given opportunities to have purposeful catch up with friends, peers 
and staff 

• Teachers will be monitoring children as to how they are settling back into school                 
routine and if additional support may be needed 

LEARNING • The main focus of learning will be on Religious Education, Literacy and                          
Numeracy 

• PDHPE, Music and Japanese will take place each week 

• Captivate for Years 5 and 6 will commence in Week 5 

• Teachers will be assessing students on a regular basis 

• Intervention programs such as Reading Recovery, EMU and R3 will continue 

SAFETY • Parents and carers are NOT allowed onsite (note some exceptions may apply regarding     
students with specific needs) 

• All staff and contractors or visitors to the school need to QR Code and show that they 
have been double vaccinated 

• Students are not to be onsite prior to supervision that commences at 8:25 am 

• COSHC is able to assist any family who need care for children before 8:25am 

• Staff will be on duty at the front and back gates in the morning and for afternoon                   
dismissal 

Tips for parents to support their child’s return to onsite schooling following the COVID-19 pandemic.             
This resource is later in the newsletter.  

PROTOCOLS FOR WHEN STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 

It is important that we put into place the necessary procedures to ensure the safety of both students and staff. 
Therefore, please read carefully the following protocols. 

YEAR 6 GRADUATION 

It is with great excitement that we can announce the Year 6 Graduation will be held on Monday 13th                                       
December at 6pm at Good Shepherd Church Plumpton. Parents of Year 6 students please note this date on 
your calendars. 



VISITOR CHECK 

IN PROCEDURES 

• All staff and visitors attending school must comply with school protocols 

• Non-essential visitors are not permitted onsite 

• Workers supporting infrastructure development, maintenance and cleaners can      
continue onsite 

• Sign in using NSW QR code 

• Wear a mask 

• Maintain social distancing 

• Show proof of being double vaccinated 

AFTERNOON          

DISMISSAL 

• Adults are reminded to maintain physical distancing outside the gates 

• Kindergarten students and siblings will be dismissed at 2:50pm from the side gate as 
has previously been the case 

• Years 1 and 2 and their siblings will be dismissed at 2:55pm and can be collected from 
the front or back gates 

• Once your children have been dismissed please ensure you leave immediately and not 
congregate with other families  

• All other grades and including car pick up and COSCH children will be dismissed at 
3:00pm 

• Parents are encouraged to use car pick up if possible as it is the safest and quickest 
way to collect your children 

VENTILATION • Schools will follow a daily routine to ensure learning spaces are well ventilated to 

maintain  good air quality 

• Each morning all windows and doors will be opened well before students arrive 

• Ceiling fans and air conditioners will be turned on 

• Staff have been briefed on the importance of promoting ventilation in accordance with 

CEDP guidelines 

C02  • CEDP will shortly issue each school with a portable CO2 monitor that will be used to 
daily to monitor air quality 

CLEANING • Deep cleaning has already occurred across all air conditioning units 

• Thorough cleaning of every learning space is happening regularly 

• An audit of all windows and doors to ensure they can all open has already taken place 

STUDENT         

HYGIENE  

• Students will be encouraged and reminded to maintain strict personal hygiene 

• Hand sanitisers will be located at school entrances and in the learning spaces 

• Posters are displayed to demonstrate to students how to wash their hands properly 

MASK WEARING • All adults onsite will wear a mask at all times throughout the day 

• Latest information for students is that it is strongly recommended but has not been 
mandated for primary age children 

 



COVID-19 REMINDERS 

• Students should not attend school if unwell, even with mild symptoms of COVID-19. Any student with any 
COVID-19 symptoms will be sent home and should not return until they have received a negative test  
result and are symptom-free. In circumstances where children have other medical reasons for recurring 
symptoms, a letter from their GP is sufficient to negate the requirement for a negative test. 

• Anyone who is unwell with COVID-19 symptoms is strongly encouraged to get tested immediately and                    
self-isolate until a negative result is received.  

• Please continue to monitor the NSW government COVID-19 News and updates webpage for locations 
where there may have been exposure to COVID-19 and adhere to the health advice. 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS 

The NSW Department of Education now strongly recommends primary school aged children wear masks in Out 
of School Hours Care services, including before and after school care services and vacation care. COSHC will 
now adopt this practice in the interests of strengthening the safety of our services for all in the community. The 
service seeks the cooperation of families with providing their child with a face mask to wear at COSHC.                          
Practices at COSHC will be adjusted to ensure there are periods when masks can be removed and, at these 
times, physical distancing will be supported where possible as another measure to limit COVID-19 transmission.  

SUMMER UNIFORM 

Children should return in Term 4 in the full summer uniform.  All students are expected to be in their full   

Summer uniform by Monday 18th October 2021. 

Uniforms can be bought from Oz Fashions.  

SCHOOL FEE INFORMATION STATEMENTS  

Just an update to let you know that the 2021 Term 4 School Fees Statements will be posted to families next 
week. Payment is due by 18th November 2021, if you have already paid, thank you. 

Reversal of the Activity Fee has now been credited back to families. If you already paid your account in full then 
the credit will be carried forward to 2022 fees. 

The Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) continues to work hard to support families in our          
communities who are struggling financially as a result of COVID-19. 

If you have any queries regarding your account, payment arrangement or outstanding fees please contact our 
school office on 88869600. 

OZ FASHIONS UNIFORMS 

Oz Fashions will be recommence the delivery of school uniforms from Monday 18th October. They will deliver 

on the normal days, Monday and Wednesday each week. A general price list on how to order is in this         

newsletter with information on how to order using the QKR App.  

CONGRATULATIONS  

Congratulations to Seth Keanu (Year 1) and his family on the birth of his little brother. Also 
to John Raphael (Year 6) and his family on the birth of his little brother. We wish them all 
the best. 














